
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Science Quality Mark – Well done! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PSQM is a comprehensive evidence-based professional development programme that effectively develops 

science leadership, ensuring teachers have the knowledge, capability and support they need to transform 

science education and shape future generations. 

The Primary Science Quality Mark is led by the University of Hertfordshire. 

Helen Sizer, PSQM Co-Director said: ‘By enabling effective science leadership, PSQM is powering the 

potential of all children to see the relevance and importance of science in their lives, now and in the future. 

Schools that have achieved a Primary Science Quality Mark have demonstrated a significant commitment to 

science leadership, teaching and learning and the profile and quality of science in each accredited school is 

very high. Science subject leaders, their colleagues, headteachers, children, parents and governors should be 

very proud.” 

We thank Ms Silvester for leading this initiative in school and to all staff, who continue to teach and lead 

their subjects to such a high standard. 

‘Thank you for such a well-prepared submission. It was a pleasure to learn about the many wonderful 

opportunities pupils at St Francis enjoy, which I suspect is due to the hard work of a highly dedicated team’ 

Overall comment: I am delighted to confirm that this submission meets the criteria for PSQM Gilt. St 

Francis Catholic Primary School has been on an incredible journey this year, made possible by the 

dedication and commitment of the whole team. St Francis is committed to ensuring pupils receive the 

very best science education possible and the whole school community should be 

immensely proud. 

Our certificate is coming soon. Thank you team. 
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Headteacher’s Blog! 
 
Please read the latest Headteacher’s Blog! Click this link for the Headteacher's Blog! 
Read about the Season Creation, Science Week, Mosque trip, Harvest collection, CAFOD 
Club visit and CAFOD Kids Club, Kenyan pen pals and My Happy Mind Club. 
 
The Wednesday Word – bringing the Sunday gospel to you! 
https://www.paperturn-view.com/?pid=MTA101634&v=110.1 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Full of colours pictures and interactive activities to support your child’s learning, about the 
Sunday gospel. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TenTen Parent Portal 

A parent portal password has been sent out 

to parents to access the portal to find out 

about our HRSE curriculum. Scan the QR 
code to access the parent portal.  

https://sway.office.com/lVV7uWeINqbyNZeH?ref=Link
https://www.paperturn-view.com/?pid=MTA101634&v=110.1


 

Music Lesson Payments- Don’t forget!  
Please ensure you promptly pay for your child’s music lesson at the end of each half term. 
We still have some balances outstanding. 
 
Whole School Pantomime  
We are delighted to have arranged a whole school trip to see the pantomime ‘Beauty and 
the Beast’ at The Globe Theatre, Pleasure Beach on Wednesday 20th December. The cost of 
the pantomime is £12 per child, which includes a snack. The PTFA have generously paid for 
the coach for this trip. We kindly ask that the balance is paid via Parent Pay by Wednesday 
30th November as payment is to be made in advance. All children will need to bring a 
packed lunch to school on that day. If your child is entitled to free school meals and you 
would like a packed lunch to be provided please contact the school office. 
  
Church closure 
The Church roof is being repaired in Spring, therefore the First Holy Communion 
programme will be delayed until September/October 2024. The church and parishioners are 
desperately trying to raise funds to support the roof repairs. Any support or incentives for 
support are most welcome!  
  
Children in Need  
Thank you for your kind donations –  
We raised £102 to support  
disadvantaged children and families! 
  
CAFOD Club Update 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A huge thank you from the CAFOD Club to all the wonderful kind donations that we have 
received so far! We are continuing to collect warm clothing until Friday 1st December 2023, 
to support the homeless in Preston town centre. We are supporting the local Street Pastors 
(including our very own Mrs. Kirkham). Please donate any new or used gloves, hats, socks 
or scarfs! The weather is getting colder and there are many people in need of support!  



 

 
Christmas Fair  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
Christmas Lunch  
Our annual Christmas lunch will be served on Wednesday 13th December. This is a very 
popular day for the children, we will therefore order all children a lunch on that day. Please 
contact the school office if your child does NOT require a Christmas lunch. 
 
Toast and Fairtrade Days 
Toast is on at break time every Wednesday,  
for 25p per slice. 
Fairtrade &Ethical Sourced Tuck Shop  
every Friday  
(juice carton – 45p, wafer bar – 30p,  
popcorn – 50p) 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If  you would like to hold a stall on the day 
please contact PTFA@st-

francis.lancs.sch.uk .  We are having a non-
uniform day on Friday 1st December, please 
donate a raffle prize for the Christmas raffle. 
Raffle tickets have been sent home, please 
send cash in the envelope provided if you 
wish to purchase tickets and return any 
unused tickets. The parish will be doing 
cakes and refreshments, if you wish to 

donate cakes for the cake sale, we welcome 
donations. Thank you. 

 

mailto:PTFA@st-francis.lancs.sch.uk
mailto:PTFA@st-francis.lancs.sch.uk


 

 
 Dates for Your Diary: 

Monday 28th November – year 5/6 gymnastics competition 

Friday 1st December  – non uniform day – please donate a raffle prize 

Wednesday 6th December – Advent Service at 6pm, St. Antony’s Church (year 4 – 6) 

Thursday 7th December – KS1 Nativity 2pm & 6pm 

Sunday 10th December – Christmas Fair 

Tuesday 12th December – KS2 Carol Concert at 6pm in Church 

Wednesday 13th December – Christmas Lunch 

Friday 15th December – Christmas Jumper Day 

Friday 15th December – Band, Choir, Glee Concert in Church at 1:30pm 

Monday 18th December – Pre-School Carols at 1.30pm 

Tuesday 19th December – 5-year-old dental check up 

Wednesday 20th December – whole school pantomime 

Thursday 21st December – School closes at: 1.15pm for Reception & KS1.  

School Closes at 1.30pm for KS2. Please collect at the time of your eldest child. 

 

 

Mass Dates for Your Diary: 

TUES 28TH NOV PENDLE MASS 

WED 6TH DEC  FEAST OF THE IMMACULATE CONCETION MASS 

THURS 7TH DEC KS1 NATIVITY 2PM & 6PM 

TUES 12TH DEC  KS2 CAROL SERVICE 6PM 

 


